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"because His compassions fail not.  they are new every 
morning; great is Your faithfulness."  lam 3:22-23  
that's the scripture He gave me this morning and how 
true it is.

yes, we like israel, are a rebellious people.  "I have 
stretched out My hands all day long to a rebellious 
people, who walk in a way that is not good, according 
to their own thoughts"  isa 65:2  indeed the whole 
world is full of those walking according to their own 
thoughts.

it was augustine who said, "You have made us for 
yourself, o Lord, and our hearts are restless until 
they find their rest in You".  and what does the Lord 
admonish us?  "stand in the ways and see, and ask for 
the old paths, where the good way is, and walk in it; 
then you will find rest for your souls"  jer 6:16

i was watching my joni table talk yesterday and they 
had the trumpet player phil dricoll on.  i don't know 
how many of you saw the funeral service for marcus 
lamb, but he played there also.  anyway, he was saying 
he could never play something the exact same way more 
than once.  (at least not without much study.)  that's 
because his music is led by the Holy Spirit and just 
like the Holy Spirit, it flows where ever it will. 

he said when he was playing, he wasn't a trumpet 
player.  he was the trumpet.  he was allowing God to 
play him.  and in the same way, we are not the praiser.  
we are the praise.  when it is done correctly, God is 



playing us.  i was so touched by all that explanation.  
we all become an instrument of God when we allow Him to 
move in us and through us.

just a moment ago, i was interrupted in writing this 
with a need from someone reaching out.  i responded and 
i hope i allowed God to play me.  i hope my words were 
the needed ones and God planted them in their heart.  
there's no better satisfaction someone can have than 
feeling they are in the center of God's will.  we must 
bend and bow to the leading of the Holy Spirit.  if we 
don't, His mighty wind will topple us over.

i think of the forces of the hurricanes and tornadoes.  
they are destructive forces and can be very powerful.  
can you imagine the force of the wind of the Holy 
Spirit?  suffice it to say, i feel sorry for anyone 
moving against it and not with it.  i always think back 
to the powerful revival in florida several years ago.  
they kept singing a song called "the mercy seat".  it 
said to come running to the mercy seat and come running 
they did; heathen, backsliders, atheists and all.  the 
hopeful and the hopeless.

the Spirit of God is the power of God in this world.  
if we connect with Him, we can have that power flowing 
through us.  that will be what is required in these 
days.  these last days.  the early church was birthed 
in that power.  it was not just belief because one had 
heard.  it was belief because one had seen.  "believe 
Me that I am in the Father and the Father in Me, or 
else believe Me for the sake of the works themselves."  
john 14:11  Jesus told His disciples to tarry until 
"until you are endued with power from on high.  luke 



24:49  that was two thousand years ago.  the Holy 
Spirit has come.

do we all just need a fresh anointing?  "did I not say 
to you that if you would believe you would see the 
glory of God?"  john 11:40  or do we just need to walk 
in that confident faith peter had.  "then peter said, 
silver and gold have i none; but such as i have give i 
thee: in the name of Jesus Christ of nazareth rise up 
and walk."  acts 3:6  peter did not have the power, but 
he had the Holy Spirit.  or maybe the Holy Spirit had 
him.  either way, the glory of God was manifested.

Jesus repeatedly chastised the disciples for being "of 
little faith".  when He calmed the sea.  when He fed 
the multitude.  then and other times when He performed 
the seemingly impossible.  we know that nothing is 
impossible with God.  and the faith needed for it?  
"assuredly, I say to you, if you have faith as a 
mustard seed, you will say to this mountain, ‘move from 
here to there,’ and it will move; and nothing will be 
impossible for you."  matt 17:20  

the time is now.  God is ready for a people who will 
dare to believe.  dare to believe Him for more.  more 
than just a nice warm feeling or a tongue talking smug 
believer, thinking he has it all.  there is no "all" of 
God.  when we get to our end, He will still be there 
and beyond.  He is enough for all who will dare to 
believe.  do you have that faith to believe?  do i?  
Lord, increase our faith.

linda


